
BR IFIC 2968 – NEWS 
 
 

New features in the BR software SPACECAP to facilitate the reporting of coordination status at 
first notification and at resubmission of a space station notice 

As communicated in the Circular Letter CR/483, the Bureau is pleased to announce that it has completed 
the development of new features within the BR software SPACECAP to assist notifying administrations in 
communicating the coordination status with the affected administrations at group level of the Appendix 4 
notice form.  

The new software features will assist administrations in capturing coordination agreements, if required, 
with affected administrations at group level as well as in creating notices for notification submission in 
the following cases:  

- First notification under No. 11.2 for frequency assignments which are subject to coordination 
under Section II of Article 9 

- Notification resubmission after a notice has been returned under No. 11.37 or No. 11.38  

- First notification under No. 11.2 for frequency assignments that are not subject to coordination 
under Section II of Article 9  

The new installation package can be found in the BR IFIC DVD starting from this BR IFIC as well as from  the 
Space Software Website https://www.itu.int/en/ITU-R/software/Pages/space-network-software.aspx. 

To report any software issue or to send a suggestion, please contact brsas@itu.int (for SpaceCap, BR-SIS 
Validation and SpacePub) or spacehelp@itu.int (for e-Submission). 

Guidelines for using this new release of Spacecap to create space station notification notices and their 
resubmissions can be found on the Space Services Website 
http://www.itu.int/go/space/GuideforNotificationwithSpacecap.  
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